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June 10, 2010

The Honorable Bob Ferguson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E


Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

I am pleased to transmit legislation authorizing the execution of an interlocal agreement (ILA) with the City of Kent to facilitate the governance transfer related to the annexation of the Panther Lake Potential Annexation Area (PAA) into the City of Kent.  

The voters in the PAA cast ballots in the November 2009 General Election solidly in favor (56.40%) of joining the City of Kent.  The Kent City Council subsequently set an annexation effective date of July 1, 2010.  This annexation will result in the transfer of approximately 24,000 residents to city status.

The attached proposed ordinance and interlocal agreement provides the framework for a smooth transition of local services including the transfer of general records, district court cases, permitting and code enforcement, and police services.  In summary, all local services previously provided by King County will be provided by the City of Kent upon July 1, 2010 with one exception.  As set forth in the interlocal agreement, King County DDES will continue to process various vested building and land use applications from the annexed area for a transitional period. 
A separate ordinance and interlocal agreement is being transmitted concurrently that provides for the transfer from King County to the City of Kent of roads related properties, greenbelt related properties, and parks facilities and properties within the annexation area.  

Approval of the ordinance does not incur any fiscal impacts to King County.  However the annexation itself does have fiscal impacts to the county.  Disappropriations for various direct services in the Kent Panther Lake PAA will be included in an omnibus supplemental budget that is currently being drafted. The anticipated revenue reductions and associated expenditure reductions are highlighted as a footnote on the fiscal note. 
Given the July 1, 2010 effective date of this annexation, I respectfully request prompt council action on the Kent Panther Lake ILA.  Please contact Elissa Benson, Deputy Director, Office of Strategic Planning and Performance Management, at 206-263-9682, if you have any questions.  I appreciate your favorable consideration of this agreement and I thank you for your continuing support of the transfer of governance from King County to cities. 

Sincerely, 

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:   Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff

Kendall Moore, Senior Principal Legislative Analyst 


Pat Hamacher, Senior Principal Legislative Analyst 



   Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)


Toni Rezab, Deputy Director, OMB


Elissa Benson, Deputy Director, Office of Strategic Planning and Performance 


    Management (OSPPM)

Karen Freeman, Senior Policy Analyst, OSPPM
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